
 
 

 

TECHNICAL NOTICE REGARDING USING CEMENT BASED GROUTS WITH 
LAMINATED GLASS 
 
 
 
 
Most glass railing building codes, both in the US (2015 IBC Chapter 24) and Canada 

(CSA A500-16), have been changed from using monolithic tempered glass to now 

requiring laminated glass. Prior to these code changes, it was a common practice to 

use Portland or gypsum based cements as the grout for installing monolithic tempered 

glass. These cement based grouts are not compatible with laminated glass and their 

use can lead to fracture and or delamination of the glass. Using this type of cement will 

void our laminated glass warranty.  

 

Our recommendation is to use the following 

https://deppglass.com/uploads/application/files/gg735-product-info.pdf 
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